
17th September 2023 
 

OUR MISSION IS: “TO KNOW AND SHARE GOD’S LOVE”. 

KIA MAU, KIA URU TE AROHA O TE ATUA 

  Anglican I Methodist I Presbyterian 

  A very warm welcome is extended to our Holy Communion Service at  8.00 am   
and our Spring Worship Service at 9.30 am. 

Nau mai haere mai, Welcome  
 

 Preacher & Presider: Rev. Jekheli Kibami-Singh 
 Readings: Ecclesiastes 3:1-8 and John 15: 1-17   
 

 8.00 am Service 
 Welcomer, Reader, & Server: Linda Derrick 
         Steward: Carol Way 
 Prayer: Linda Derrick 
 

 9.30 am Service 
 Welcomers: Bev Jillings & Peter Allan 
 Steward:  Warren & Cheryl Anderson 
 Musician: Simon, Rajnish & Uday 
 Readers: Russell Young & Gillian Woodward 
 Prayers: Barbara Scott 
 Sound and Computer : Andrea Hollis & Heather Kikkert 
 Healing Prayer Ministry will be available during the last hymn 
 Morning Tea: Glenda Jamieson, Dawn Smith, Bruce & Tania Snowdon 
 Sunday School: In church 

 Insight : In the Hall after the first hymn 
 
 

 Mid week Holy Communion Service:  

 Every Wednesday at 10:00am. All welcome. 

 Sunday service online: 9.30am 
 https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09 

 Meeting ID: 398 418 4545 Passcode: 763250910 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3984184545?pwd=ZXFrallyZjU4azkvZytpaTJmaVMxQT09


Birthday wishes to anyone with a birthday this week. Congratulations to anyone 
who is celebrating a wedding anniversary this week.  

Ma te Atua koutou e manaaki. May God bless you all.  

What’s on this week 
Sun 17 8.00am Worship Service 
  9.30am Worship Service 
  11.45am Ministers & Spouses 
  lunch  
  12.00pm Htn Full Gospel Church 
 

Mon 18 9.30am Genealogy 
  7.00pm Chartwell Indoor Bowls 
 

Tues 19 9.30am Toy Library 
  10.00am SeniorNet  
  7.00pm English Language Class 
  7.30pm Wanderers Tramping  
  Club 
   

Wed 20 10.00am U3A  
  10.00am Communion Service 
  10.30pm Pilates 
  1.00pm Enliven 
  6.00pm Girls Brigade 
 

Thur 21 9.00am Interactionz 
  9.30am Selwyn 
  2.30pm Back2basics 
  6.30pm Ju Jitsu 
  6.30pm Chinese choir  
 

Fri 22 9.30am Mainly Music 
  9.00am Book sale set up 
  4.00pm Strive Performing Arts 
  6.45pm Youth group 
   

Sat 23 9.00am Camp Quality  
  10.00am Toy Library 
  9.00am Book Sale set up 
  1.00pm Book sale 

Rosters for Sunday 24th September 
 

8am Service: 
Welcomer, reader, & server -   
   Val & Krish Nayar  
Prayer -   Val Nayar 
Stewards - Val & Krish Nayar 
Morning Tea -  Jill Hilton 
 

9.30am Service: 
Welcomers -  Maureen & Allan Hintz 
Stewards -  Glenda Jamieson 
Musicians -  Coral Keast & Cheryl Anderson 
Readers -  Dawn Smith & Pam Martin 
Prayers -   Margaret Clow 
Sound -   Robin Holdsworth 
Computer -  Russell Young 
Communion - Warren Anderson, Trevor  
   Bennett, Gloria Zanders, Alan  
   Hintz, Glennys Brown 
Morning tea-  Alison & John Neal, Dawn  
   Smith, Linda Thom 

Lawns -   Philip Luker 

 

Looking for furniture?  
The Fair Team has some for sale.      

Contact Erica at                                             
erica@chartwellchurch.org.nz. 

If you or someone you know can help by   

fixing a leaky tap or a broken floor board at 

church please email                   

facility@chartwellchurch.org.nz 

mailto:erica@chartwellchurch.org.nz


Can you help Holiday Club? 
The Chartwell Church Holiday Club is on          
September 25-27 
 

Please save up plastic lids off fizzy drink bottles 
and old newspapers and bring them into the 
office. 
 

Can you provide some baking for the youth      

volunteers who run the Holiday Club for us? If so, 

please phone Amanda on 027 439 5132 or email                                 

amanda@chartwellchurch.org.nz  

If you haven’t done so already, can 

you please look through your        

jewellery and bring in to the office 

anything you are happy to donate to 

the church fair.  

Thank you, Sylvia Williams 

If you have items for the Book Sale or Church Fair 
that you can't store until it's time to set up, then 
please contact Amanda Bowcott, Erica Harris, or 
Sylvia in the office who can pass the message on. 

Talk about dementia including strategies and tips 

Presented by Janine Mair 

Dementia Advisor from Dementia Waikato 

Wednesday September 27th, 7.00pm 

All Saints Community Church 

191 Sandwich Road, St Andrews 

mailto:amanda@chartwellchurch.org.nz


Minister: 
Rev. Dr Jekheli Kibami-Singh: jekheli@chartwellchurch.org.nz 
 

Office/Parish Administrator: 
Sylvia O’Leary: office@chartwellchurch.org.nz,  
 

Facilities Supervisor:  
Amie Matthews-Whenuaroa: facility@chartwellchurch.org.nz 
 

Office hours: 9 am - 2.30 pm. Ph: 07 855 7434  

If you have notices for our weekly Newsletter, please email  
the Parish Office by Wednesday morning. Thank you. 

Eco Corner 

Tip of the week: Three cheers for the return of the 

Tui to Kirikiriroa Hamilton!  According to Andrew 

Thomas, Biodiversity Officer at Waikato Regional 

Council (pers. comm.), “Tui were a rare sight in 

2007, being seen only in the winter when birds 

were moving from their breeding grounds into the 

city for food. Now we see a 15-fold increase in 

numbers, and they regularly breed within the city 

limits.” This achievement is the result of agency 

and community restoration and pest control       

initiatives. According to Andrew, rat control in the 

City is likely the main driver for this success story. 

But more protection is needed, and it is up to us! 

To this end, the Eco Church team is organising a 

home pest control workshop for the church    

members so that we can all do our bit! Stay tuned! 

UP COMING EVENTS  

Sun Sept 17 11.45 am Ministers & spouses lunch 

Sat Sept 23 1.00 pm Book sale 

Sat Oct 7 9.00 am Church Fair 

In line with government                           

recommendations and to protect 

the vulnerable in our community, we 

strongly recommend that those    

diagnosed with covid or have flu-like 

symptoms please do not enter our 

premises for 5 days or until the 

symptoms have passed.  Thank you. 

Church Library 
There are a significant number of 
books that have been borrowed 
from the library that have been out 
for some time. If you have one of 
these books could you return it 
please. If they have not been         
returned in the next month I will   
assume that they have been lost and 
delete them. 
A new group of books have joined 
the library.  
Enjoy your reading 
Regards, Margaret Henshaw 

mailto:jekheli@chartwellchurch.org.nz
mailto:office@chartwellchurch.org.nz

